

Head Teacher Mr. R. Baker

Dear Parent/Guardian,

Archdiocese of Birmingham

ST. WILFRID'S CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL & NURSERY UNIT

Shawsdale Road, Birmingham, B36 8LY.

Telephone: 0121 675 3319

Fax: 0121 675 5616

E-mail: enquiry@stwilfrd.bham.sch.uk Website: www.stwilfrd.bham.sch.uk

Newsletter No 12 - 2nd December, 2016

Parish Christmas Bazaar

Thank you to everyone who was able to attend the bazaar last Friday. It was a great event, well attended and lots of fun! The total raised was £1511.14, with £1011.14 going to the Parish and £500 going to school to develop the school library. Father Andrew and Father Philip would like to thank you all for your very kind donations and support for the event.

Theatre Trips

Today, KS1 attended the theatre to see 'Wind in the Willows'. They thoroughly enjoyed the experience and I am sure they will tell you all about

Next week, KS2 will see 'Treasure Island' and Reception and Nursery will see 'Santa's Little Helper'.

Grandparent's Christmas Dinner
This takes place on Wednesday 7th December, 2016.

Grandparents should arrive from 11.15 am with dinner being served from 11.30 am.

The choir will be singing and the children will enjoy their Christmas meal too. (Please note there will be no tuck for the children on this day).

As the weather is getting colder, please ensure that the children have suitable clothing for outdoors ie hat, gloves, scarfs etc. Please also ensure that these are all named. Thank you.

Father Philip kindly lets us use the church car park first thing in the morning and after school to ease congestion. Please ensure you do not park on the yellow hatch lines as these must be free for emergency vehicles.

When dropping off or picking up, please have regard for our neighbours - do not park across their driveways or block their access to or from their homes. A number of phone calls recently from our neighbours have highlighted this problem. Police will be carrying out spot checks and could issue fines if people are causing obstruction.

Christmas Productions

These will take place on:

Monday 12th December, 2016 for Nursery - 9.30 am and Reception - 2 pm

Tuesday 13th December, 2016 - KS1 - 2 pm

Wednesday 14th December, 2016 - KS2 - 2 pm

Please put the dates in your diary.

Behaviour Awards

Green Badges: Irtiza Ali, Archie Davies, Lauren Steele, Ebony Holder, Ajay James, Remiah Evans, Ethan Harrison, Grant Molamba, Paola Peprah, Que Pope, Amelia Storer, Regan Nally-Meah, John Gately, Faris Jaylani, Tania Hussain, Malachi Robinson, Delilah Cunningham, Ellie-Mae Reilly, David Ntumba-Makengo, Walid Ahmed, Joyce Molamba, Adam Khan

Purple Badges: Aammar Bajwa, Harrison Phillips, Liz Tchuitcham, Peter Adefioye, William Doherty, Miley Eaton, Joseph Dunne, Harafa Faghiri, Harlei Donald, Raees Zahid, Alfie Nolan, Temi Pemberton, Dillon Street, Laci Fernandez, Louie Dainty, Kye Danaher-Kesto, Thomas Dunne

Yellow Badge: Jake Baker









STAR AWARDS AND MERIT CERTIFICATES THIS WEEK

Nursery	Nabeel Ali, Lucy McDonagh
Reception AP	Harrison Kelley
Reception KP	Shaan Hussain
Year 1R	Dylan Cleaver, Troy Cumiskey
Year 1T	Darius Stan, Teodora Boros
Year 2M	Whole class
Year 2R	Niall Nestor, Amelia Storer
Year 3H	Martyna Grycz
Year 3M	Harlei Donald
Year 4B	Michelle Mukwende
Year 4D	Leah Purewal
Year 5D	Luke Dowd, Courtney Denston
Year 6T	Carter Minott
WISE OWL AWARD	Grace Phillips
MUSIC AWARD	Muhammed Barrow
SPORTS AWARD	Jake Baker for swimming

Well done everyone!

Period – 21st November – 25th November, 2016

Group	% Attend
Reception AP	94.9%
Reception KP	91.7%
Year 1R	94.8%
Year 1T	93%
Year 2M	98.3%
Year 2R	98.6%
Year 3H	94.6%
Year 3M	94.5%
Year 4B	95.9%
Year 4D	94.3%
Year 5D	92.3%
Year 6T	95.7%

School Photographs

Last week, copies and order forms were sent home. Orders and payment need to be sent into school in the envelope provided by Monday 12th December, 2016. Thank you.

Advanced Dates

Thursday 15th December – 1.30 pm – School disco and parties – Party clothes can be worn. There is no charge for this.

Friday 16th December – Sharing Day and Mass – School will celebrate our last school mass of 2016 at 9.05 am in the school hall. Please join us if you can.

The day will also be a 'Sharing Day', where we invite the children to bring in toys and games to share with their friends. (Please note no mobiles, expensive or precious items). This will also be a non-uniform day – no charge.

 $\frac{School\ closes\ for\ the\ Christmas\ holidays\ on\ Friday\ 16^{th}\ December\ 2016\ at\ 2\ pm.}{It\ re-opens\ for\ children\ on\ Wednesday\ 4^{th}\ January,\ 2017\ at\ 8.55\ am.}$

Prayers

Please continue to keep the Brett family in your prayers.

Enjoy the weekend

R Baker and staff







